
Membership Meeting Notes 
September 18th 2015 
Monmouth County Agriculture Building – 6:30 
 

 
 6:30-7:00 Light refreshments  50/50 ticket sales 
 7:00pm – Welcome Lindsey Carroll ! Lindsey is interning with Mary Kosenski spoke            
 about her beekeeping experiences  
 Following Lindsey - Geff gave a demonstration of the Bee Health App for Smartphones. He  
 Encouraged members to let him know if they would like a review or demo of any other type of   
 Beekeeping related app. 
 
 Welcome new members!

 
President’s report –  

 Petronio Zalamea spoke about EAS July 25-29th Stockton University, Galloway. 

 NJ, Grant Stiles and his new Mann Lake business.  

 He advised the membership of Ray Pogwist’s mention of a business that will rent 
equipment that will make foundation out of your own beeswax. 

 There was also a a mention of the upcoming nominations for the annual elections 
for the 2016 executive board. Anyone wishing to run for a position please contact 
Len Klinker 

 
First VP report – Sal Bernardo introduced himself to the membership explaining his roll 
with the club 
 
Second VP report – Gene Armstrong 

 Monmouth County Fair report – The Fair did very well this year and expecting a 
record high for profit. Curtis will have the numbers by the next meeting. 

 Workshop 9/20/15 Hive I – This was replaced by the bee tree demonstration on 
Sunday Aug 30th . The Next workshop will be held October 25th on weighing 
hives, installing mouse guards 
 

Third VP report – Bill Malloy offered suggestion for food at the meeting and welcomed 
suggestions. 
 
Secretary’s report –  

 Buckfast Queens – There was a fair amount of interest with the membership so 
we will look further into the possibility of a joint group order with No.Jersey club 
through Frank Mortimer with the queens from Ferguson’s in Canada next 
season. Susan advised membership to contact her if they have a request to be 
sent out to the membership. 

 
Treasurer’s report – Curtis Crowell $8439.00 in the bank. 
 
 
50/50 and Door Prizes                  Thank you for attending! 
 


